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Head of School Comment 

It has been a week filled with an array of emotions. 

The whole school community came together to celebrate the life of Charlie Morris on Wednesday 

and the school was a flood of colour. Charlie was a true ray of sunshine, and his memory will forever 

live on; not only in Phase 1 but also within the school community. 

From the little time I was able to spend with him and the stories that I have heard, it is clear that 

Charlie lived a happy, adventurous life. I was reminded about the joy in taking a risk and pushing 

yourself outside of your comfort zone (for Charlie this looks like many holiday filled memories) or 

the simple pleasure in being lost in an Enid Blyton book. Both lessons we could all learn from! 

We are thrilled that we have been able to donate such a phenomenal amount of money to the 

Brompton foundation, to support the incredible work that they do. Thank you for your generosity. 

Our Year 6 pupils took Key Stage Two SAT papers this week and what a visual display of the school 

values they were. 

We know that each and every one of them tried their best. But we also know that each child is a 

unique individual with talents beyond the tests and that we will continue to inspire them to learn 

and grow as they journey towards secondary school. 

A reminder that you should now have created your parent profile on Arbor. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Ms Kingshott 

Teacher Comment  

Thank you to all parents who were able to attend the reading workshop on Thursday 4th May. Your 

enthusiasm and positivity towards the introduction of Accelerated Reader was greatly appreciated. If 

you were not able to attend, please see a summary below: 

 

Accelerated Reader 

Pupils should be taking home a book that matches their ZPD range each week (or until they have 

finished a book). Their ZPD score allows them to read books that are ‘just right’ for their reading 

level. Once your child has finished a book, they will sit a quiz in school which helps their teacher 

understand how well they have understood what they have read. The quiz should ideally be taken 

24-48 hours after they have finished reading it so please encourage your children to let their teacher 

know when they need to sit a quiz. 

 

myON 



myON is a child-centered, personalised digital library that gives students access to more than 7,000 

enhanced digital books in the core collection. Titles are dynamically matched to each individual 

student’s interests, class and reading level (ZPD). You can access this website using the following 

link:  

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/  

 

Currently, we would like all quizzes to be completed in school so that they become familiar with the 

quiz format. Once children are confident with this, and are securely passing quizzes, we will send 

home their Accelerated Reader quiz logins. 

 

Ms Clement 

 

Well Done Ritzy Celebration 

 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=bJcxUwapZh0qno 

Well Done Ritzy House on collecting the most house points last term! Here is a message from our 

house captains. 

King Charles III Coronation Celebration 

 

What a fantastic celebration we had on Friday 5th of May to celebrate the coronation of King 

Charles III and Queen Consort. The children were taught about the historical context of the 

coronation and what would happen on the day. We also explored their role within the 

commonwealth.  

The assembly was then followed by our very own royal procession, were the efforts of the children 

blew us away! 

https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=bJcxUwapZh0qno


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

Ride For Charlie  

The thunderstorms held off just long enough for us to take part in our ‘Ride for Charlie’ day in 

memory of Charlie Morris. It was such a wonderful sight to see the playground full of colourful 

bunting and balloons. The children were filled with excitement, as they pushed their decorated bikes 

or scooters into the playground ready to ride. We set ourselves the target of 300 laps of the 

Sudbourne Playground but amazingly together we managed to ride 330 laps!  

Thank you for all your donations to the Brompton Foundation we have raised £1,075!! Incredible!  

Charlie will forever be in our memory at Sudbourne. Later on in the term, we will be painting a 

Charlie bench for the playground, as a more permanent memorial. We dearly miss him and his 

yellow jacket running around the playground.  

 



 

 

New Climbing Equipment  

The whole school is enjoying our new climbing equipment so much! Thank you to the PTA for their 

generous contribution. Watch 4G in action and their favourite parts to climb on. 



 

https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=sCt901Fdu41TaD 

 

https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=Zp6MECnKh60J2G 

 

https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=3px5OmGEfQtYIx 

Year 6s SATS 

 

https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=sCt901Fdu41TaD
https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=Zp6MECnKh60J2G
https://sway.office.com/5HV1pestEtRisB12#content=3px5OmGEfQtYIx


We would like to congratulate all of our Year 6 pupils on all their hard work during this week’s 

Standard Assessment Tests (SATs). The children have really given their all to each test, which has 

been wonderful to see. We are really proud of the manner with which they have approached this 

week; they have been calm, resilient and supportive to each other throughout.   

Whilst important, the tests can only be a measure of your children’s attainment on the day, in only 

reading, maths and spelling, grammar and punctuation. Your end of year report will give a broader 

overview of your child’s achievements and successes across the year. 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who have given such positive support to the children, school 

and staff for the SATs tests.  

Year 6, we are very proud of you - you did it!  

School Dinners  

 

School Dinners  

 

We hope that you have made time to download and familiarise yourselves with 

Sudbourne's new Management Information System - Arbor. Any monetary payments made on the 

old system 'School Gateway' have now been credited to your Arbour account. Please check your 

child's dinner money account on Arbor and top up if necessary to maintain a credit balance. School 

meals at Sudbourne have remained at £2.56 per day, £12.80 per week for a number of years and are 

extremely good value. Our on-site catering team provides good quality food to ensure a healthy and 

balanced diet. 

A copy of this term's menu is attached. 



PTA 

 

No Idling and School Street 

 

You have hopefully seen the NO IDLING banners up on both the Mandrell Road and Strathleven 

Road school gates. 

We need idling to stop because it causes air pollution which is harmful to everyone, especially 

children, the elderly and people with breathing or heart problems. Car fumes contain many 

pollutants including nitrogen dioxide and particle matter which can stunt the growth of a child’s 

lungs and contribute to many thousands of early deaths every year in London.  

To keep a car engine running for a minute or two, such as drop-off or pick-up time, causes more 

pollution than turning it off and on again, and also wastes fuel. A car will also stay warm inside for up 

to an hour with the engine turned off, so there is no need at all to keep the engine on.  

Further reductions in air pollution and motor vehicle dangers will happen when Lambeth launches a 

“School Street” at our school (further details to follow), by September 2023. This will make 

encourage active travel for the children, making it safer and healthier to walk, scoot or wheel to 

school and back.  

For more information see: 

https://www.mumsforlungs.org/about-air-pollution 



 

 

Year 6 Leavers Yearbook: 

Calling all Year 6 parents! We need a few more volunteers to get involved in putting the Leavers 

Yearbook book together and also we need your content! Can you supply a photo of your child and a 

statement about their time at Sudbourne? Do you have photos of your child’s year group over the 

years? Class trips, school fairs, the old school site, silly photos of their teachers… Is there anything 

else you would like to see included in the book? You can send these to the PTA email address 

(pta@sudbourne.com) or we can find a more secure way of sharing this information if you prefer - 

let us know. Please get in touch and get involved! 

House Winners 

 

This week's winners are Brockwell - with 1,334 Points 

mailto:pta@sudbourne.com


Well Done! 

Sudbourne Superstars! 

 

 Well Done to the children who were awarded as our Sudbourne Superstars for producing 

outstanding work in a curriculum area.  

W/C - 8th May 2023 

Nursery - Mylah - for always trying her best 

RB - Reem - for working very hard on her writing, remembering to add her finger spaces and full 

stops 

RC - Milani-for her motivation to write words and sentences independently.  

1C  - Alin - For excellent work in math this week. You showed me that you can group things 

consistently 

1/2K - Inka -  created a beautiful monochrome collage this week! 

2K - Archie - You have produced some amazing writing this week well done! 

3/4C -   Shariah - guided reading. She is working so hard at developing her reading skills.  

4G - Jojo- for his excellent retelling of the story in English which made me laugh! 

5/6V - Ben - for working so hard to get to the challenges in maths. You are achieving so much as a 

result! 

5/6C - Melissa - for being hard working and having high expectations in all subjects 

5/6W -Isabel for making contributions to class discussions in all subjects 



Hot Chocolate with the Head! 

 

Well Done to the following children that had Hot Chocolate with the Head for demonstrating one of 

our school values. 

W/C - 8th May 2023 

RB - Kamiya  - for persevering with her letter formation and her phonics.  

RC - Poppy- for believing in herself even when she finds something difficult! 

1C - Anastasia - for consistently giving her best effort in all her lessons 

1/2K - Elis - consistently shows integrity and honesty around the classroom. 

2K - Harper - You have shown amazing perseverance in your learning this week well done!  

3/4C - Abigail - perseverance with her spelling.  

4G - Razi- for always doing the right thing, being incredibly well behaved and always being ready to 

learn 

5/6V - Moka - For consistently showing the Sudbourne value of integrity. You are an excellent role 

model, well done Moka.  

5/6C - Jake - for always showing the Sudbourne value of integrity. You always make the right choices 

and are a model to the other children in class. 

5/6W -Isabel - for always showing the Sudbourne value of integrity.  She has been caught several 

times making the right decisions  



Attendance 

 

W/C - 1st May 2023 

Star class goes to 2K  with 98.2% 

W/C - 8th May 2023 

Star class goes to 1C  with 98.3%  

Dates for Diary 

 

• Monday 15th - Friday 26th May - KS1 (Year 2) SATs week  

• Monday 22nd May - PTA Fun run, playground at 3.30pm  

• Wednesday 24th May - Phase 3 trip to the British museum - details to follow 

• Friday 26th May - Individual and Sibling School Photos 

• Friday 26th May  - Last Day of Half Term  

• Monday 5th June  - First day back to school 



Community News! 

 

 



 

 



 

Contact Us 

 

 

Sudbourne Primary School 

21 Mandrell Road  

Brixton  



London 

SW2 5EP 

0207 274 7631 

admin@sudbourne.com 
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